

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

## GRAMMAR

## 1 Tick (✓) A, B, or C to complete the sentences.

Example: Tania \_\_\_\_\_ to the park yesterday.

A goes ☐ B goed ☐ C went ☒

- 1 What are you \_\_\_\_\_ at the moment?  
A do ☐ B doing ☐ C did ☐
- 2 \_\_\_\_\_ your parents at the concert last night?  
A Was ☐ B Wasn't ☐ C Were ☐
- 3 Khalid is in the kitchen \_\_\_\_\_ dinner.  
A makes ☐ B make ☐ C making ☐
- 4 What \_\_\_\_\_ yesterday?  
A Lucy was doing ☐ B did Lucy do ☐ C Lucy did do ☐
- 5 Rana always \_\_\_\_\_ computer games at home in the evening.  
A play ☐ B plays ☐ C is playing ☐
- 6 My father hates \_\_\_\_\_ in the city.  
A drive ☐ B I drive ☐ C driving ☐
- 7 I'm sorry, but you \_\_\_\_\_ park here.  
A aren't ☐ B can ☐ C can't ☐
- 8 Jonas is a police officer in Munich, but \_\_\_\_\_ in Frankfurt today.  
A he works ☐ B he working ☐ C he's working ☐
- 9 **A** \_\_\_\_\_ their friends at the weekend?  
**B** Yes, they did.  
A They visited ☐ B Did they visited ☐ C Did they visit ☐
- 10 \_\_\_\_\_ in and sit down, please.  
A Come ☐ B Listen ☐ C Walk ☐
- 11 Katarina loves \_\_\_\_\_ Mexican food.  
A eat ☐ B eats ☐ C eating ☐
- 12 **A** Let's meet at 8 o'clock.  
**B** I'm sorry, I \_\_\_\_\_. I'm busy at 8 o'clock.  
A aren't ☐ B can't ☐ C don't ☐
- 13 When Sonia went on holiday, she \_\_\_\_\_ in a hotel.  
A didn't stay ☐ B didn't stayed ☐ C not staying ☐
- 14 Do you like \_\_\_\_\_?  
A swim ☐ B swimming ☐ C swimming ☐
- 15 **A** What did you buy at the bookshop?  
**B** I \_\_\_\_\_ some magazines and a present for my mother.  
A buying ☐ B buyed ☐ C bought ☐

## Progress Test Files 7–12 Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

### 2 Put the words in the correct order to make questions.

Example: like watching you do TV ?

Do you like watching TV?

1 out you on go Saturday do night ?

2 you do at relax weekend how the ?

3 working you where today are ?

4 does office the Jamal how usually to travel ?

5 he teacher is the listening to ?

6 they on where holiday did year go last ?

7 the you doing do in yoga like morning ?

8 did you live and USA when in your family the ?

8

### 3 Complete the sentences with one word.

Example: Did you speak to Flo this morning?

No, I didn't speak to her this morning.

1 \_\_\_\_\_ there a shower in the bathroom?

2 There aren't \_\_\_\_\_ plates in the cupboard.

3 **A** Do you want to see the new Stephen King horror film?

**B** Yes, I'd love to go and watch \_\_\_\_\_.

4 There are \_\_\_\_\_ great views of the mountains from here.

5 My parents moved to Türkiye last year, so I don't see \_\_\_\_\_ very often.

6 **A** Are there any chairs in the garden?

**B** No, there \_\_\_\_\_.

7 **A** Excuse me. Can you take a photo of \_\_\_\_\_?

**B** Of course! Stand together.

7

Grammar total 30

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

## VOCABULARY

## 1 Tick (✓) the correct word A, B, or C.

Example: My parents hate \_\_\_\_\_ out.

A cooking ☐ B eating ☒ C shopping ☐

- 1 A strange woman sat down \_\_\_\_\_ me on the bus.  
A on the left ☐ B between ☐ C opposite ☐
- 2 Darius loves \_\_\_\_\_ new clothes.  
A buying ☐ B paying ☐ C shopping ☐
- 3 Are there any \_\_\_\_\_ in the bathroom?  
A pillows ☐ B towels ☐ C showers ☐
- 4 Would you like to \_\_\_\_\_ dinner tonight?  
A do ☐ B go ☐ C have ☐
- 5 **A** Where were you at 7 o'clock last night?  
**B** I was \_\_\_\_\_ home with my wife.  
A at ☐ B in ☐ C on ☐
- 6 Manuela and her boyfriend are \_\_\_\_\_ in the mountains.  
A camping ☐ B doing ☐ C going out ☐
- 7 What time did you \_\_\_\_\_ at the hotel?  
A arrive ☐ B leave ☐ C stay ☐
- 8 The bookshop is \_\_\_\_\_ the bank and the supermarket.  
A on the left ☐ B between ☐ C next ☐
- 9 Louis and Elisa were \_\_\_\_\_ London last week.  
A at ☐ B in ☐ C on ☐
- 10 We really like \_\_\_\_\_ different countries.  
A doing ☐ B travelling ☐ C visiting ☐
- 11 It's raining. Come and stand \_\_\_\_\_ the umbrella.  
A on ☐ B in ☐ C under ☐
- 12 When do you usually \_\_\_\_\_ your homework?  
A do ☐ B go ☐ C make ☐
- 13 It was a long flight. We were \_\_\_\_\_ the plane for 9 hours.  
A at ☐ B in ☐ C on ☐
- 14 There's a nice Italian restaurant \_\_\_\_\_ of 5th Avenue.  
A next to ☐ B opposite ☐ C on the corner ☐
- 15 **A** What are you doing here?  
**B** I'm \_\_\_\_\_ for Beatriz. She's late!  
A arriving ☐ B leaving ☐ C waiting ☐

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

## 2 Complete the sentences. Write one word in each gap.

Example: You can't take photos here.

Entertainment / free time activities

- 1 I like action films, but I prefer **w**\_\_\_\_\_.
- 2 Raul usually goes **sw**\_\_\_\_\_ in the pool every morning.
- 3 I like watching TV **s**\_\_\_\_\_ in my free time. *Game of Thrones* is my favourite.
- 4 Johanna loves going for a **w**\_\_\_\_\_ in the mountains. It helps her relax.
- 5 *Star Wars* isn't a horror film! It's a **sc**\_\_\_\_\_ **f**\_\_\_\_\_ film.
- 6 Would you like to go to the **c**\_\_\_\_\_ this weekend? There's a new action film I want to see.

Clothes

- 7 It's cold today. Please wear your **c**\_\_\_\_\_.
- 8 My father always wears a **s**\_\_\_\_\_ and a shirt and tie in the office.
- 9 Emily is wearing a long red **sk**\_\_\_\_\_.
- 10 When I do sport, I always wear shorts, a T-shirt, and **tr**\_\_\_\_\_.

Travel and hotels

- 11 Our suitcases are heavy and our room is on the fifth floor. Is there a **l**\_\_\_\_\_?
- 12 We bought some souvenirs in the hotel **g**\_\_\_\_\_ shop.
- 13 A lot of people **st**\_\_\_\_\_ in a hotel when they go on holiday.
- 14 You usually go to **R**\_\_\_\_\_ to check in when you arrive at a hotel.
- 15 Let's **b**\_\_\_\_\_ our tickets online.

15

## 3 Match the words / phrases with the correct verb from the box. There is one extra verb you do not need to use.

~~eat~~ carry cook have walk play  
do meet phone use go wait

Example: eat fast food

- 1 \_\_\_\_\_ housework
- 2 \_\_\_\_\_ friends after work
- 3 \_\_\_\_\_ for a flight
- 4 \_\_\_\_\_ your mobile phone
- 5 \_\_\_\_\_ the piano
- 6 \_\_\_\_\_ a nice day
- 7 \_\_\_\_\_ in the park
- 8 \_\_\_\_\_ dinner
- 9 \_\_\_\_\_ out
- 10 \_\_\_\_\_ a suitcase

10

Vocabulary total 40

## Progress Test Files 7–12 Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

### PRONUNCIATION

#### 1 Tick (✓) the word that has a different sound.

Example: here ☐ near ☐ wear ☒

- |                                    |                                    |                                  |
|------------------------------------|------------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| 1 serve <input type="checkbox"/>   | work <input type="checkbox"/>      | dress <input type="checkbox"/>   |
| 2 know <input type="checkbox"/>    | town <input type="checkbox"/>      | coat <input type="checkbox"/>    |
| 3 why <input type="checkbox"/>     | who <input type="checkbox"/>       | husband <input type="checkbox"/> |
| 4 there <input type="checkbox"/>   | here <input type="checkbox"/>      | airport <input type="checkbox"/> |
| 5 about <input type="checkbox"/>   | father <input type="checkbox"/>    | actor <input type="checkbox"/>   |
| 6 car <input type="checkbox"/>     | can <input type="checkbox"/>       | can't <input type="checkbox"/>   |
| 7 book <input type="checkbox"/>    | good <input type="checkbox"/>      | soon <input type="checkbox"/>    |
| 8 fun <input type="checkbox"/>     | cooking <input type="checkbox"/>   | think <input type="checkbox"/>   |
| 9 rented <input type="checkbox"/>  | booked <input type="checkbox"/>    | decided <input type="checkbox"/> |
| 10 packed <input type="checkbox"/> | travelled <input type="checkbox"/> | stayed <input type="checkbox"/>  |

|  |    |
|--|----|
|  | 10 |
|--|----|

#### 2 Which is the stressed syllable? Tick (✓) 1, 2, 3, or 4.

Example: re|lax 1 ☒ 2 ☐

- |                 |                            |                            |                                                       |
|-----------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------|
| 1 Re cep tion   | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/>                            |
| 2 trou sers     | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> |                                                       |
| 3 oppo site     | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/>                            |
| 4 Oc to ber     | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/>                            |
| 5 se venth      | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> |                                                       |
| 6 pi an o       | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/>                            |
| 7 suit case     | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> |                                                       |
| 8 an i ma tions | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/> 4 <input type="checkbox"/> |
| 9 el e venth    | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> | 3 <input type="checkbox"/>                            |
| 10 Ap ril       | 1 <input type="checkbox"/> | 2 <input type="checkbox"/> |                                                       |

|  |    |
|--|----|
|  | 10 |
|--|----|

|                     |  |    |
|---------------------|--|----|
| Pronunciation total |  | 20 |
|---------------------|--|----|

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Grammar, Vocabulary, and Pronunciation A

## PRACTICAL ENGLISH

## 1 Match questions and sentences 1–10 to answers b–k.

Example: When is Thanksgiving? a

- 1 What's the date today? \_\_\_\_\_
- 2 Would you like a burger? \_\_\_\_\_
- 3 Excuse me. Is there a bank near here? \_\_\_\_\_
- 4 Thank you very much. \_\_\_\_\_
- 5 Are you sure? Isn't it the ninth? \_\_\_\_\_
- 6 Would you like to come to the cinema with me? \_\_\_\_\_
- 7 Sorry, where is that? \_\_\_\_\_
- 8 Let's meet outside the theatre. \_\_\_\_\_
- 9 Talk to you on Monday. \_\_\_\_\_
- 10 Would you like to go out on Friday night? \_\_\_\_\_

- ~~a It's in November.~~  
 b Yes, definitely.  
 c You're welcome.  
 d Sorry, I can't. I'm busy on Friday.  
 e No, thanks. I'm not hungry at the moment.  
 f OK. See you there at 7:30.  
 g It's the fifth of July.  
 h Yes, there's one on the corner of Park Street and King's Road.  
 i Yes, I'd love to. There's a really good comedy film on at the moment.  
 j Go straight on and then turn right. It's on the right opposite the school.  
 k Great. Talk to you then.

|                         |  |    |
|-------------------------|--|----|
| Practical English total |  | 10 |
|-------------------------|--|----|

|                                                                 |  |     |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------|--|-----|
| Grammar, Vocabulary, Pronunciation, and Practical English total |  | 100 |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------|--|-----|

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Reading and Writing A

## READING

## 1 Read the email and tick (✓) True or False.

To: Jemma

From: Monica

Subject: Holiday time

Hi Jemma, I hope you're OK. We're having a wonderful time here in Mexico. Last week, we were in Mexico City. It's a really amazing city and there is a lot to do there. We didn't stay in a hotel because Mike has a friend, Jorge, who lives there. He lives in a big house outside the city. We stayed with him and his family. He is married, and he has three children and two dogs. It was great fun. Marisol, Jorge's wife, loves cooking. She cooked dinner for us on the first night and it was fantastic.

When we were in Mexico City, we travelled by bus. It was very cheap and easy to use them. We visited a lot of interesting places, but my favourite was the Frida Kahlo Museum. She was a famous artist and you can see a lot of her paintings in the museum. I loved it.

Yesterday, we left Mexico City and got a plane to Acapulco. Here we're staying in a small hotel. It's lovely. There's a balcony and we have fantastic views. The hotel is near a beautiful beach. Mike rented a car, so we can visit different places. Last night, after we checked into the hotel, we walked down to the beach and had dinner at a nice restaurant. I really like eating Mexican food.

At the moment, Mike is swimming in the hotel's swimming pool. I'm sitting in our room watching TV and writing emails. I'm sending you some photos of the holiday. In the first one, you can see us arriving at Jorge's house in Mexico City. The second photo is me dancing last night! And the third photo is Mike relaxing next to the swimming pool this morning.

I'm missing you all.

Love

Monica

- 1 Monica is in Mexico on business.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 2 Last week, Monica and Mike were in Mexico City.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 3 Jorge lives in Mexico City.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 4 Marisol cooked a fantastic meal on the first night.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 5 When they were in Mexico City, Monica and Mike travelled by taxi.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 6 Monica really liked the Frida Kahlo Museum.  
True ☐ False ☐

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Reading and Writing A

- 7 Yesterday, they went by plane to Acapulco.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 8 They are staying in a hotel near to the beach.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 9 Last night, they had a meal in the hotel.  
True ☐ False ☐
- 10 At the moment, Monica is relaxing next to the swimming pool.  
True ☐ False ☐

|  |    |
|--|----|
|  | 10 |
|--|----|

## 2 Read the email again and complete the sentences with one word from the text.

Example: Jorge is Mike's friend.

- 1 Jorge is married and has two dogs and three \_\_\_\_\_.
- 2 It was \_\_\_\_\_ and easy to use the buses in Mexico City.
- 3 Monica and Mike have \_\_\_\_\_ views from their hotel room.
- 4 Monica likes eating \_\_\_\_\_ food.
- 5 Monica is sending Jemma three \_\_\_\_\_.

|  |   |
|--|---|
|  | 5 |
|--|---|

|               |  |    |
|---------------|--|----|
| Reading total |  | 15 |
|---------------|--|----|

## WRITING

Answer the questions and write about your last holiday.

- Where did you go?
- When was it?
- Who did you go with?
- How did you travel there?
- What did you do on the holiday?

|               |  |    |
|---------------|--|----|
| Writing total |  | 10 |
|---------------|--|----|

|                           |  |    |
|---------------------------|--|----|
| Reading and Writing total |  | 25 |
|---------------------------|--|----|



Progress Test Files 7–12  
Listening and Speaking A

## LISTENING

## 1 Listen to Demi and Rick talking. Tick (✓) A, B, or C to answer the questions.

- 1 Where was Rick last night?  
A He stayed at home. ☐  
B He went to a restaurant. ☐  
C He went to the cinema. ☐
- 2 What film did Rick want to see?  
A a comedy ☐  
B a science-fiction ☐  
C a western ☐
- 3 Who hates westerns?  
A Demi ☐  
B Marjorie ☐  
C Rick ☐
- 4 What film did Rick and his girlfriend see?  
A a comedy ☐  
B a science-fiction ☐  
C a western ☐
- 5 Who directed the science fiction film that Rick saw?  
A Steven Spielberg ☐  
B Meryl Streep ☐  
C Tom Hanks ☐

|  |   |
|--|---|
|  | 5 |
|--|---|

## 2 Listen to five conversations and answer the questions. Choose the correct answer.

- 1 When is Jenni's dad's birthday?  
A 13th November ☐  
B 14th November ☐  
C 16th November ☐
- 2 What does Matteo enjoy doing?  
A running, cycling and camping ☐  
B cycling, running and yoga ☐  
C camping, cycling and yoga ☐
- 3 What is Grace wearing?  
A a red dress and red shoes ☐  
B a red dress and black shoes ☐  
C jeans and a blue sweater ☐
- 4 Where's the car park?  
A on the corner of North Street ☐  
B on the left next to the train station ☐  
C on the right next to the train station ☐
- 5 What did Angus think of the Chinese food?  
A He didn't like it. ☐  
B It wasn't expensive. ☐

|  |   |
|--|---|
|  | 5 |
|--|---|

Progress Test Files 7–12  
Listening and Speaking AC He always enjoys eating Chinese food. ☐

## SPEAKING

Listening total  10

## 1 Ask your partner these questions.

- 1 What do you love / hate doing? Why?
- 2 How do you relax at the weekend?
- 3 What was the last film you saw? What kind of film was it?
- 4 Who did you watch the film with?
- 5 What did you think of it?

## 2 Now answer your partner's questions.

3 Your partner has information about Tomas's past activities. Ask *what / when* questions and complete the table.

| WHEN?        | WHAT?                |
|--------------|----------------------|
| This morning | 1. _____<br>2. _____ |
| Last night   | 3. _____<br>4. _____ |
| 5. _____     | Bought new jeans     |

## 4 Read the information about Sonia's activities. Then answer your partner's questions.

| WHEN?        | WHAT?                                                          |
|--------------|----------------------------------------------------------------|
| This morning | Read the newspaper<br>Walked to university                     |
| Last night   | Studied English                                                |
| Last weekend | Went walking in the mountains<br>Cooked dinner for mum and dad |

Speaking total  15Listening and Speaking total  25